Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

April 15, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:38 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Karla Buckingham, Carole Brown, Tabitha Kerr, and Misti Craig.  Guests present were Maureen Thompson and Paige Prindle.
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from March 2013.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Misti Craig.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is 483.  
--The MES Family Night at Panther Place will take place on Thursday, April 25th.  We will be hosting a Derby theme again this year.    
--The MES PTO has many special events planned for our staff next week for “Teacher Appreciation Week”.  We appreciate the time and effort that PTO gives to our school.  
--Program Review is going very well.  The last day for collecting evidence is April 17th.  Program Review scoring will take place on April 25th. 

--Kelli Bush provided copies of “Tools for Thoughtful Assessment Books” to all of our staff.  We appreciate her willingness to provide this helpful tool to our staff.

Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.

Joe Nepi did not have any Committee Minutes to provide to Council.  He asked Council to review the role for the Curriculum Committee.  Their role may need to be revised since we no longer have textbook funding and this was one of their major charges.  Mr. Nepi also asked Council to review the Climate Committee charges and to think of what role this committee should play regarding Policy 15.01/Extracurricular Programs. Council will revisit this matter for further discussion at the next meeting. 
Joe Nepi advised Council that we have 2 teaching positions available for the 2013-14 year.  One vacancy is in 4th grade and the other is the writing/science position in 5th grade.  Council reviewed the policy regarding interview committees and discussed options for forming the committee.  This committee will review all interview questions before the interview process begins.  Mr. Nepi advised Council that interviews could begin once the positions were posted for 30 days.  
Joe Nepi advised Council of staff changes and movement for the 2013-14 year.  Mrs. Rose Thrush will be moving to our second grade team and will assume the lead teacher role for that grade level.  Ms. Ashley Gardner will be moving to the 4th grade team.  The lead teacher role in 4th grade will need to be filled.  Mr. Nepi will advise the entire staff of these changes at the next faculty meeting.  
Joe Nepi provided to Council the second reading of Policy 15.01 in regards to Extracurricular Programs. Mr. Nepi advised Council that this draft was provided to the entire staff for their feedback.  Council reviewed the final draft of the policy. Carole Brown made a motion to approve this policy; motion was seconded by Karla Buckingham.  All were in consensus. 
Joe Nepi provided to Council a copy of Policy 21.02 regarding Retention of Students.  Council discussed policy and made suggestions for change to this policy.  Mr. Nepi will make changes to the policy and present Council with a draft at the next scheduled meeting. 
Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
Council discussed May agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Monday, May 20th, 2013, at 3:30 p.m.
Misti Craig made a motion to adjourn; Tabitha Kerr seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:59 p.m.
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